
 

  
  APRIL—SEPTEMBER 2012  REPORT 

I thank my God upon every remembrance of you, always in every prayer of mine for you all making request with joy, for your 

fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now.                      Philippians 1:3-5 

CHURCH BUILDINGS  - Three buildings were built in the second and third quarter of the year 2012. 
These are the CBM Bocaue, Bible Center Caysio, Sta. Maria and CBM Salian Abucay. Thanks for 
the partnership of the churches and individuals especially the students of our Bible College who 
worked very hard to build those structures. Praise be to our God. 

SUMMER ACTIVITIES - A warm but very inspiring summer activities for the whole church were organized. 
We had our youth camp, mission trip to Polilio Island, sportsfestival, medical missions and community 
services without  leaving the main thing—soulwinning. We enjoy doing things for the glory of God. Continue 
to pray for us for the new ministry we have organized—THE MASTER’S TEMPLE BUILDERS. It is a group 
of volunteer skilled workers building structures for God’s name. Pray for the provision of construction tools. 

2012 BAPTISM — From April to September, I have baptized 21 new believers in Christ. One of them is my father in 
law, Federico Tamayo, a former active member of the Knights of Columbus in the catholic church. He got saved after a 
series of church services and he is very active attending our church. Another man is George Salubre, a SD Adventist 
preacher who got saved by the grace of God, he knows a lot of things in the bible but not salvation by grace. He also 
submitted himself to water baptism and faithfully attending church services. 


